Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Modern Slavery Act 2015
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked: 
1.
What steps does your organisation take to comply with the Modern Slavery Act 2015

As a local authority Leicester City Council will comply with the notification and co-operation obligations on it under the Act, and subsequent Regulations issued, as and when required. There is no obligation on a local authority to publish a transparency statement, as it is not a commercial organisation, therefore we do not publish one. 
2. 
Please provide us with a copy of or a url link to your organisations policy relating to Modern Slavery Act 2015

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

3.
Please provide us with a copy of or a url link to your organisations own Modern Slavery Act 2015 agreement

We are not sure what this agreement is and, therefore, we are not able to confirm if this information is held.  Please provide further details. 
4.
Please provide an overview of how you report for Modern Slavery Act 2015 compliance annually

There is no legal obligation on the local authority to on the basis it is not a commercial organisation therefore we do not. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

